
Honorable Legislators, 
 
I am writing to share my concerns with you regarding the dangerous bill, HB 3063, which you will be 
voting on tomorrow, or in the near future. I strongly urge you to reject this intrusive bill. 
 
With the recent measles outbreak, mass hysteria surrounding the issue of herd immunity and forced 
vaccination has ensued. As a grandparent of a grandchildren with autism, most likely received after 
vaccinations at birth, I have read extensively on this issue, and hope that you have all read on both sides 
of this also. Great numbers of medical experts have denounced the "herd immunity" theory. And great 
numbers of innocent children have been irreparably harmed by vaccinations, resulting in over 6 BILLION 
dollars paid out through the VAERS program. Every parent should have the right to assess the benefits 
and risks of vaccinations and act accordingly.  
 
To force families to vaccinate their children is allowing a Gestapo state to control our health care in 
unprecedented and undesirable ways. I urge all of you to vote NO on HB 3063. Thank you for your time. 
 
Sincerely, 
Sandra Dau 
Oregon City, OR 

 


